
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR & INDUSTRIES 
 

PO Box 44400    Olympia, WA 98504-4400 

 
RE: Conveyance Management Portal newsletter #18 
 
Dear elevator industry business, property owner or manager, and other interested parties, 
 
This month’s newsletter updates you about the project to build the new Conveyance 

Management Portal (CMP, or “Portal”). We’re announcing a new launch window for the CMP, 

which will replace the existing Elevator Program system. 

The project team will also provide an update with the opportunity to ask questions and get more 

information at the Elevator Safety Advisory Committee meeting, scheduled for Feb. 20. See the 

end of this message for details on how to take part in the meeting. 

New launch window 

After a thorough analysis, the project team and our vendor/partner, Aithent, has selected an 

October 2024 launch window. The specific go-live date will be announced closer to October. 

We are confident all the work to go live can be completed by October. We expect no impacts to 

the overall project budget. 

We based our original January go-live date on early project estimates. Since then, we’ve  

completed a detailed analysis of the hundreds of requirements gathered and both our team and 

the vendor have a clearer understanding of the project’s size and complexity.  

Work completed 

The project team has also completed a lot of work to build confidence in the October go-live 

launch window: 

 We reached a shared understanding with our vendor/partner on all remaining 

requirements and their solutions in the new system. This clarifies the scope of work 

for delivery to L&I teams and our customers. 

 Product delivery has begun. Aithent delivered the first two section of the CMP dealing 

with conveyance permits to our testing team and will continue to deliver sections every 

two weeks for testing. 

 The new timeframe allows for a schedule that will ensure we get it right. We will 

launch a product that is thoroughly tested, easy to use and that includes critical historical 

data. It allows time for outreach, training for staff and customers, and support once the 

new system is online. 

The project vision developed with your input continues to guide our work. You told us you 

wanted transparency, accountability, and a new system that will work for users. Our decisions 

(including this one) reflect our continued commitment to that vision.  

We know waiting until October is not what anyone wanted. However, we are confident we will 

launch a well-received product and are excited to keep working toward a successful launch. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aithent.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cerlm235%40LNI.WA.GOV%7Cd0223e705c7343477b2008dc229d8e8d%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638423307297896068%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3J6Cnwp6DPBPpfi%2BrFWa3DDsWAeP8a%2B7rI6XX0QvGX0%3D&reserved=0


Learn more about the Portal 
Visit the project webpage, www.Lni.wa.gov/CMP. It’s the place to go for further information, 
including training materials as they are developed. 
 
And make sure to tell your building owner/property manager and other industry friends about the 
Portal. Join the Elevator Program’s email list for newsletters and other information. If you have 
questions about the new system, please contact the Elevator Program, at 360-902-6130 or 
ElevatorSect@Lni.wa.gov. 
 
Gerald Brown 
 
Feb. 20 Elevator Safety Advisory Committee meeting 
8 a.m. – Discussion 
9 a.m. – Formal meeting begins 
10:15 a.m. – Conveyance Management System project update (tentative start time)  
 

Join on your computer or mobile app  

Click here to join the meeting  

Or call in (audio only)  

+1 253-372-2181,,152505975#    

Phone Conference ID: 152 505 975#  

Find a local number | Reset PIN  

 

http://www.lni.wa.gov/CMP
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/WADLI/subscriber/new?topic_id=WADLI_41
mailto:ElevatorSect@Lni.wa.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_MjQ0NjM4MjktM2I1My00OWM0LTk5NzUtOTRmNjMzNzU1YzEz%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%252211d0e217-264e-400a-8ba0-57dcc127d72d%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25223b82f16e-c468-4643-9ee8-e3e6575ef2dc%2522%257d&data=05%7C01%7Cerlm235%40LNI.WA.GOV%7C0767e335c9ce4cc7763308dbd5abce4b%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638338706107492465%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=28NYwZsyoMNzhiyOWz%2FSAzTvNgqCE56q5rE70771%2FZc%3D&reserved=0
tel:+12533722181,,152505975# 
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2F811a9140-4f87-4b3b-b4e5-c0df12d33f3f%3Fid%3D152505975&data=05%7C01%7Cerlm235%40LNI.WA.GOV%7C0767e335c9ce4cc7763308dbd5abce4b%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638338706107492465%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KJIwkHDe18AITLhQzaXRHpwzH%2BmsRLRYQ3phov5b1qg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmysettings.lync.com%2Fpstnconferencing&data=05%7C01%7Cerlm235%40LNI.WA.GOV%7C0767e335c9ce4cc7763308dbd5abce4b%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638338706107492465%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fodR9EMZ2Ykx5ibetx6g5peCv9jA7lRKMIyzcJ1Buac%3D&reserved=0

